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P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


To collection / informal compliance managers: 


The results of the Commission’s 2003 Cold Weather Survey show that more than 12,118 households are entering the heating season without heat-related utility service.  Because lack of utility service in the winter is a health and safety risk, the Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS) is implementing an expedited process to handle “Off” accounts for consumers who call us for help to restore their service.  BCS plans to issue verbal decisions within 48 hours upon receipt of any “Off” payment arrangement request (PAR).  To do this, we need their cooperation.  We request your company to provide a utility report to BCS within 24 hours of the receipt of an Off PAR.  If BCS does receive a report within that time, we will issue a verbal decision that follows the standard BCS payment guidelines for the winter months.  Upon receipt of the utility report, we will address any remaining issues and issue a written decision.  However, upon issuing a verbal decision, we will expect a utility to restore utility service by the end of the next business day.  (52 Pa. Code § 56.191(2)).  BCS will informally cite utilities who do not make a serious attempt to restore service according to 52 Pa. Code § 56.191(2).


We are also requesting your company to continue to attempt to contact these households with the goal of establishing a payment arrangement so that service can be restored.    


Finally, BCS will issue decisions for restoration of service that follow our BCS Income Level Guidelines:  no more than $200 or a LIHEAP Crisis grant for Level 1 customers and no more than $500 for a Level 2 customer.  Because lack of utility service is a health and safety risk, we will alter our restoration requests for CAP customers.  We will require Level 1 CAP customers to pay no more than $400 to restore service and Level 2 CAP customers to pay no more than $500 to restore service.  I strongly urge your company to follow the BCS guidelines described above when dealing directly with your customers rather than continuing to follow your standard requests for restoration of service.  This will help minimize the number of informal complaints that will need to be processed by both your company and the BCS. 


BCS wants to remind your Company of the dispute procedures found at 52 Pa. Code §56.151 and §56.152 and the applicability of these procedures to disputes concerning payment arrangements and restoration.  As always, if the customer is not satisfied with the company’s position on these matters, your Company is required to provide dispute rights per the regulations cited above, and refer the customer to the Commission’s Bureau of Consumer Services.  


Please contact me if you have questions.  I appreciate your anticipated cooperation.






Sincerely, 






Mitchell Miller, Director






Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS) 

